
Senior Citizens Commission 

Regular Meeting  

June 4, 2024 

Minutes  

 

The Senior Citizens Commission held a regular meeting on June 4, 2024 at the Senior Center at 1:00 P.M. 

Present at the meeting was chairman Paula Friez, Cheryl Udin, Helen Winkler, Leslie Shea and Pat 

Niewinski. The Director of Senior and Social Services Carrie Concatelli also attended. James DeMorro a 

Goodwin Tech nursing student who is currently doing his clinical at the Bolton Senior Center.  

 

1. Call to order  

Paula Friez called the meeting to order at 1:05pm  

 

2. Public Comment   

James DeMorro is a Bolton resident who is getting his associates to bachelor’s in nursing. He is also a 

member of the Bolton Volunteer Fire Department.   

  

3. Approval of Minutes December 5, 2023  

Cheryl made a motion to accept the minutes as written, Pat seconded the motion. The motion passed 

unanimously.  

 

4. Municipal Agent Report 

Carrie stated there are many programs coming for the summer. She also shared that Senior Inc. received a 

$5,000 grant. The grant funds are being used to upgrade the kitchen and kitchen appliances at the Senior 

Center.  

 

5. Old Business 

a. Review of Recent Programs/activities  

Paula stated the programs have been very well attended. 

  

6. New Business 

a. Summer Programs  

There are many great programs and activities in the summer. There is a lunch and play at MGM in June. 

The summer Cookout is June 20 at 12pm.     

 

b. Plans for Future Events   

September is Senior Center appreciation month. Paula also stated she would like the commission to start 

discussing plans for the Veterans Day event. Cheryl stated the town would be tearing down the Notch 

road Municipal building in the future. She would like the Commission to start thinking about what could 

be build there that could benefit the town as well as the Senior Center.    

   

7. Adjournment 

A. Next meeting Date: Tuesday September 10, 2024  

Cheryl made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 1:55pm; Pat seconded the motion. The motion passed 

unanimously and the meeting was adjourned.  

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

  

  

Corrine O’Brien  

Board Clerk 



 

PLEASE SEE THE MINUTES OF SUBSEQUENT MEETINGS FOR THE APPROVAL OF THESE 

MINUTES AND ANY CORRECTIONS HERETO.  

 

 

 
   
 

  

  

  


